Willamette Fish Facility Design Work Group
Tuesday, March 3, 2020

This meeting is cancelled because there are no major updates or presentations from any of the PDTs working on fish passage designs.   
The WFFDWG decided during our January 2020 meeting that an email with PDT updates could be sent in lieu of a meeting when there are no major updates or presentations to discuss.   This document serves as an update from the different PDTs to fulfill our March 3 2020 meeting.

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Meeting Purpose:  
Finalize previous meeting notes.  Provide an update on status of active design projects.   

Updates: 
1. Updates on active design/construction projects
i. Fall Creek AFF – the pipe lining contract was not complete and will be delayed until this fall because refill began at Fall Creek.   This will be discussed in more detail during our April meeting.  No other updates.   

ii. Cougar DSP 2.0 – Comments were received from the WFFDWG on the 50% Report and the PDT is working on the next version of the report.  WFFDWG comments will be addressed in the next report.  No other updates.  

iii. Cougar DSP – The PDT continues to work on the 90% Plans and Specs.   No other updates.

iv. Detroit Temp Control and DSP – The PDT continues to work on the EIS (NEPA compliance) and BA (ESA compliance) with an internal document ready by early July when Kelly Janes returns from maternity leave.

v. Foster AFF ladder Improvements - The PDT is finalizing the assessment report (similar to an EDR) and will be starting to work on the 30% DDR.   The final assessment report will be sent to WFFDWG for their file when it is ready.  No other updates.   
2. 
i. Foster DSP - Fish Weir Design Improvements - The PDT continues to work on the hydraulic modeling effort for the plunge pool to understand flows under the two reservoir elevations and different flow conditions.  The PDT is also working on the design of the channel on the spillway to safely pass fish down the concrete spillway.  The PDT will give an update and presentation during our April WFFDWG meeting.  

ii. High Head Bypass- The PDT continues to work on the 90% EDR.   The 60% EDR is out for review by WFFDWG and comments are due on March 6.   Attached to this email is the 60% EDR presentation that was given by the PDT during our March meeting.  

3. Next Steps
i. Next WFFDWG meeting currently scheduled for April 7, 2020
ii. [bookmark: _GoBack]High Head Bypass 60% EDR is out for review and comments are due on March 6.
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